MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

HASTINGLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL ON 8th DECEMBER 2010
Present:
Cllr Gardener (Chair)


Cllr Mrs Day

Cllr Mrs Helmer



Cllr Mrs Beale
	To be actioned by

	1
	Apologies
	

	
	Apologies had been received from Cllr Johnson and Honey.
	

	
	
	

	2
	Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising
	

	
	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed.
Cllr Mrs Day is to go to Hinges and Brackets to purchase replacement latches for the notice board.

 
	

	3
	Declaration of Interest
	

	
	There were no declarations of interest to be made. 

	

	4
	Fireworks/bonfire update
	

	
	The fireworks were spectacular and the food sold raised £112.50 for Kent Air Ambulance.

	

	5
	Report on the Parish Seminar
	

	
	Cllr Johnson had attended the meeting and will send round a copy of the presentation by email.

	

	6
7
	Pond clean up/tree

It was agreed to defer the pond clean up until the spring when the pond will no longer be frozen.  The Clerk is to find out if it is possible for the offenders programme to assist with work round the pond.  It was also agreed that the Clerk would enquire with Environmental Services whether they are able to drag the pond for the Parish Council as it is very shallow.
Risk Assessment
	

	
	There are no changes to the Risk Assessment.

	

	8
	Financial Statement
	

	
	A copy of the financial report was distributed to all Councillors.
The budget was agreed and it was agreed that the Parish council would precept for £ 3,000.00.

A letter is to be sent to Mr Pell to explain that having reviewed the Parish Council finances we will not be donating to the churchyard maintenance in 2011, in order to keep the precept to a minimum.

A Cheque was signed for Mr Day as a contribution towards the fireworks for £100.00.  50% of which is recovered from Elmsted Parish Council as there agreed contribution.

	

	9
	Any Other Business
	

	
	Cllr Mrs Beale enquired as to whether the hall needed help with financing any repairs following a case of damage to the fire door.  It was thought that this matter had been finalised.
Mr and Mrs Day were thanked for their hard work in maintaining the War Memorial prior to the Remembrance Service.  Cllr Mrs Day expressed a wish to have the hedge cut level with the railings, this will need to be undertaken before March.

The Clerk was asked to chase the gulley emptying by Kent Highways as they still need doing.

Cllr Gardener reported that Cllr Wickham had come to Hastingleigh in the bad weather as he had been told that the village was cut off, this was not so and the snow ploughing had been undertaken under a new contract.


	

	10
	Date of the Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday January 11th 2011.
	

	
	
	


Signed: …………………………………………………………………

Date: ………………………………………………………………..

